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Dear Ben,

T am writing this email on behalf of my mother in law, _ whom lives in_
We have received notification of an planning application (2019/4700/HS2) which we believe to be an

application to route upto 200 heavy vehicles each day along Stanhope street and Roberts street for the
removal of rubbish/ground/dirt that is dug up to facilitate buildings & tracks for HS2.

We would like to lodge a complaint/objection to this planning application, as these vehicles will clearly
adversely affect local residents, and in particular me, my health and my well-being.

I live in numbe || -~ hich is a flat located directly next to and overlooking Stanhope street, and
due to one of my many health conditions, I have difficulty with my breathing and since I am unable to walk
very far (recently underwent a triple heart bypass operation), I spend most of my time in doors in my flat, so
to help with my breathing, I have my windows open to allow for air circulation.

If this application was approved, I would not be able to open my windows, which would adversely affect
my breathing and deteriate my health.

These vehicles would also be circulating dirt and dust which will also find its way into my home
irrespective of whether I have my doors and windows closed at all times, so my help will be severely

impacted if this application is approved.

These reasons above do not even mention the impact to the local community due to the noise pollution that
these vehicles would bring.

Timplore you to reject this application, as there are clear alternatives, by building an access point directly to
Hampstead road, or remove the dirt/ruble by rail.

I trust my objection is heard, and trust the council will reject this application.

Kind Regards




